
San Diego Regional Rock Art Lovers
  Meeting on the Summer Solstice Eve:  June 20, 2009 

A Presentation by Ken Hedges on
“The Origins Of Archaeoastronomy in North America” 

Place:  Poway Senior Center
13094 Center Drive 
Poway, CA 92064

Time: 5:30- 8:30 p.m.

Potluck at 5:30:  Food of your choice to share

Meeting 6:30-8:00:  Bring your rock art adventure stories and 
ideas for our group’s future gatherings. 

www.sandiegorockart.org



First meeting of the San Diego Rock Art Group
June 20, 2009

Poway Senior Center, 13094 Civic Center Drive, Poway, CA 92064

Meeting called to order by Sherry Eberwein after potluck dinner.

1. San Diego Rock Art Group (SDRAG) was chosen as the official name.

2. Mike Buckner suggested making this a charter group with a fee. A 
discussion followed about this idea with the possibility of having a 
newsletter and elected officers. The group agreed to table this discussion 
until later as the group needs to evolve more.

3. Eve made a request to try to enlist local Indian groups. The group agreed 
this was a good idea, but again felt a need to wait until the group is more 
established.

4. Those who were present agreed to meet bi-monthly until we get better 
organized. The first Sunday of the month in the late afternoon around 4:00 
p.m. was agreed upon. If we have field trips, they will, of course, be on a 
different schedule. The next schedule of meetings will be August 2, 
October 4, and December 6. These are tentative dates, and we will 
continue to meet at the Poway Senior Center until further notice.  

5. Future events will include field trips, speakers, discussions, and food.

6. Temporary officers were selected:
Sherry Eberwein, Chair
Sandy Zahn, Communications
Siobhan Hancock, Treasurer
Greg Erickson, Technical

7. The following people attended the first meeting: Judy Alvarez, Jenny Belle 
Bowman, Mike Buckner, Sandy Early, Sherry Eberwein, Suzanne Emery, 
Greg Erickson, Eve Ewing, Francois Gohier, Jerry Green, Mule Mary Hale, 
Siobhan Hancock, Diane Hamann, Ken Hedges, Bill Howell,  Corey 
Mitchell, Ed Nolan, Marc Robin, Jim Royle, Debbie and Garen Smith, 
Steve Waller, and Sandy Zahn.  

8. Ken Hedges gave three brief papers on Archaeoastronomy, Kumeyaay 
Shield Motifs, and Luiseño pictographs.

9. Addendum: There is a need for set-up and clean-up committees.

Respectfully submitted by Sandy Zahn, Communications, June 21, 2009
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